UNAPPROVED MINUTES
These are the unapproved minutes of the 2012 Walden Woods Conservancy unit owners’ annual meeting of December 19, 2012 to be presented at a future meeting of the unit owners for approval.
The meeting was called to order by President Herrick at 7:06 p.m.

1. Roll Call/Sign In was administered by Michele Mumford of Elite Property Management.
2. Proof of notice of Meeting.  Secretary Johnson announced a correction to page 2 of the notice: A majority of directors must be unit owners (not all directors – see, §2.1(a) of bylaws).  Item 9 on the agenda (officer elections) is not an executive session.  Secretary Johnson announced that all are invited to attend but do not participate in debate or voting.  Secretary Johnson moved acceptance of the proof of notice with the announced changes.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously by the unit owners present.
3. Secretary Johnson read the minutes of the 2011 Walden Woods Conservancy unit owners’ annual meeting.  Gordon Jones moved acceptance of the 2011 annual minutes of the Walden Woods Conservancy unit owners’ meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously by the unit owners present.
4. Upon motion made and seconded, the Board-approved 2013 annual budget was ratified.  Two hundred fifty-two units (252) are required by §19.6 of the Walden Woods Declaration to reject the budget.  Six units represented at the meeting and seven units voting by proxy voted to reject the Board-approved budget for 2013.  The vote was two hundred thirty-nine (239) units short of the required number to reject the budget.
5. The following 2013 directors were certified as duly elected directors by their respective councils:

Duplex Council:

Dale Herrick and Diane Bernier

Ridge Council:

Brian Onessimo


Townhome Council:

Glenn Brand, Susan Raupach and John Boccuzzi

Village Council:

Susan Atwater, Warren Johnson and Joseph Sikora

Woodmoor Council:

Andrew Lattimer and Cori-Lynn Webber
One Duplex Council director position remains unfilled at this time.

6. The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted


Warren P. Johnson, Secretary  
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